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Oxnard College Academic Senate
MINUTES
Date:  October 26, 2009
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Robert Cabral, President
	Present

	Steven Hall, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Jeannette Redding, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Diane Eberhardy, proxy given to Larry Kannedy

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Margarita Corral, Present

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Richard Enriquez, Present 

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy Edwards, Present
2.  Teresa Bonham, Absent (proxy to A. Edwards)
3.  Vacant
- - - - - - - - - - - - - -
1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Present

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Absent (proxy to M. Parker)
2.  Lilia Ruvalcaba, Absent
- - - - - - - - - - - - - -
1.  __________________

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Vacant

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Jonas Crawford, Absent

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
1.  Vicki Thon, Present
2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present


	Student Support Services (EOPS)

	1.  Ana Maria Valle, Present

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 
2. Linda Kamaila, Absent
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
1.  Pt Vacant
2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Richard Williams, Present


Non-Voting Faculty:
Carolyn Dorrance, Gloria Guevara
	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline/
Assigned to:
	Under 10+1 (if applicable)

	Call to Order

	Academic Senate (AS) President Robert Cabral called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.

	
	
	

	Additions to the Agenda
	Grenache Faculty Special Project Funding under New Business.  Also, CRM Program Pricing under New Business.  

	
	
	

	Public Comments/Announcements
	A.  Valle reminded everyone that EOPS month is in October albeit we will be celebrating this in November.
	
	
	

	Reading and Approval of Minutes

	Minutes approved with change to page 12 under Code of Ethics to read with an additional sentence:  “The initial proposal from DCHR was thus not approved.”  Approved with amendment (1st, M. Parker; 2nd, M. Corral, Passed)
	
	
	

	Impact of Budget Cuts


	
	
	
	

	   DCAS
	DCAS:  October meeting cancelled due to lack of matters to be discussed as budget was so recently approved by the Board; next meeting in November.

	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures #10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Planning and Budgeting   

   Council—

   Marie Butler/Robert Cabral

	—R. Cabral noted that the last PBC meeting served as a “pre-flight” for the Budget Forum presentation.  A. Valle reported that “core” definition was discussed and that more discussion is needed.  It was agreed that PEPC brought forward guidelines that were then approved by PBC, but that interpretation of “core” has not been uniformly vetted among faculty, faculty chairs, and deans.  A. Valle specifically noted that “core” has not been defined with regard to Student Services and Business Administrative Services.  R. Cabral stressed that PEPC and PBC have approved “Core Guidelines,” not a definition of “Core.”  M. Butler reported that the administration has accepted the Guidelines as a definition of “core” and that the College President is under the impression that shared governance occurred.  A. Valle further noted that Dr. Duran depends on his deans to do the work which they are charged to do.  R. Cabral stated that at PBC, C. Inouye noted the difference between core “guidelines” and a definition of “core.”  In terms of faculty participation during the summer, R. Cabral stated that Dr. Duran said the timeline was too tight.  M. Butler stated that she repeatedly has asked that process be followed and that timelines respecting faculty input require more time.  S. Hall asked that by next summer, a process guaranteeing adequate faculty participation be put into place. J. Redding recommended that faculty who are part of PBC be placed “on call” so that during the summer they can come in and represent faculty interests at a meeting of PBC, the proper shared governance entity to process such budgetary decisions.  A. Valle further asked that R. Cabral speak with Dr. Duran with regard to adequate respect being shown to faculty members serving on PBC.  R. Cabral will bring this message to Dr. Duran as R. Cabral believes administrators are paid to be professional even when processes are being challenged.  C. Dorrance noted that it is part of faculty’s role and duty to disagree.  L. Kamaila asked that we inform the College President what we expect the process to be during the summer, especially with regard to adequate communication to the Senate Exec Team, Department Chairs, and Committee Chairs.  S. Hall stated that he found no fault with how his dean implemented the budget cuts but asked that faculty be given the opportunity to make global recommendations. 

	R. Cabral will discuss with Dr. Duran the tenor of PBC with regard to respect being shown to participating faculty members; R. Cabral and PBC will identify specific faculty members to participate during the summer months.
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures #10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Program Effectiveness and

   Planning Committee—

   Robert Cabral

	—PEPC’s next meeting is tomorrow wherein the Template used to assess instructional programs will be reviewed along with the entire PEPC process (to discuss ways in which the process can be made more efficient).  R. Cabral noted that the Committee has been waiting for data to be produced by C. Inouye before meeting.  R. Cabral stated that review of instruction, student services, and business administration will be discussed at tomorrow’s meeting.  
	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. 

Development;

#9  Program Review



	Board and Committee Reports


	
	
	
	

	   Treasurer’s Report—

   Maria Parker


	—The current balance is $1,739.51.


	
	
	#10  Budget Development

	   Basic Skills Initiative—

   Jenny Redding

	—The next meeting is Nov. 2nd after which time a report will be given.

	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development;

#5  Policies regarding student prep. and success

	   Accreditation Committee—

   Steven Hall


	—A final draft is due on November 20, 2009.  Anyone having questions should direct such questions to Standard Co-Chairs or Jim Merrill.

	
	
	#7:  Faculty roles and involvement in accreditation

	   Technology Committee—

   Linda Kamaila/Bret Black

	—L. Kamaila stated that Dave Fuhrman has answered most questions concerning Desire2Learn platform.  Students will be required to migrate to the vcccd portal by January.  Currently, some antivirus software is blocking at least 1 in 20 students from using the portal, but it is a problem of which Marc Bowan is aware.  L. Kamaila recommended that faculty migrate to Desire2Learn by January but that the “rollover” begins at the end of October.  Send CRNs to M. Bowman who has requested faculty members’ latest and best versions of their course materials for rollover.  C. Dorrance noted that student e-mails are currently being blocked and placed in “junk” mail.  R. Williams stated that if students have placed nothing in the “subject” line, the e-mail is automatically placed into junk mail.  S. Hall responded that he had experienced a similar problem and had written to the Help Desk which subsequently adjusted his “filter.”  L. Kennedy asked if there were any particular certification process for teaching online.  L. Kamaila responded that it is a faculty judgment call.  M. Bowman will personally tutor interested faculty members who need more training.   L. Kamaila further recommended that faculty place information on the use of the vcccd portal into their syllabi as it is part of the College Mission to help students gain information competency.  

	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development;



	    Professional Development 

   Committee—

   Shannon Newby

	—L. Kennedy carried S. Newby’s report forward:  (1) a dean, Gwen Huddleston, has requested, per the Shared Governance Document, to be an active co-chair of PDC.  G. Huddleston has adjusted her schedule to accommodate the Thursday meeting of PDC but has noted that the Shared Governance Document specifies the third Wednesday as the appropriate meeting date set to avoid conflicts with District meetings (usually occurring on Thursdays and Fridays).  A. Valle noted that we should follow the guidelines set forth in the Shared Governance Document.  (2) L. Kennedy explained that 3 faculty members’ travel (who each requested less than $300 in funding) were fully funded while the remaining faculty (who each asked for more than $300) were funded at 79%.  (3)  L. Kennedy asked the Senate for opinions on whether or not PDC funds had ever been used for paying for on campus training (including securing services from experts for such on campus events).  M. Parker explained that in the past, the Math Department had indeed used PDC funding in this manner.  C. Dorrance echoed M. Parker’s recollection.  R. Cabral noted that if interest is evident, it is cheaper to bring such off campus experts to campus for training purposes.  L. Kennedy reminded the group that PDC funds could not be used for paying for classes, e.g., units used to advance in the steps and column formula, for example.  S. Hall asked why requests could not be prioritized.  L. Kennedy concluded by stating that PDC will create guidelines since the Senate is amenable to considering on- campus training events for training purposes.

 
	PDC will create guidelines for funding requests to include funding of on-campus training events.
	
	#8  Policies for Faculty Prof. Development

	   Campus Use, Development, 

   and Safety—

   Mary Jones


	—M. Jones explained that a heated discussion occurred with regard to pricing and quality of cafeteria food.  Secondly, a discussion occurred pertaining to the creation of a memorial garden or possibly having multiple names on a memorial bench plaque.  Finally, H1N1 was discussed.  Oxnard College is awaiting the arrival of 400 doses of H1N1.  T. Stough asked that the Library purell dispensors be placed in a more visible location.  A. Valle asked whether or not faculty are providing means by which students can make up missed assignments and/or exams, as some students are feeling compelled to attend class even when unwell.  M. Parker recommended faculty place such announcements concerning make-up procedures within their syllabi.  

 
	
	
	#10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Learning Outcomes Team—

   Marlene Dean/Lilia Ruvalcaba


	— J. Redding carried the report for M. Dean.  J. Redding reminded the Senate that November 30th is the deadline for creation of SLOs for all courses that are part of a certificate or degree pattern.  Further, an SLO Assistance Day will be held on November 20th, but anyone needing more immediate help should contact M. Dean or L. Ruvalcaba personally.  


	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development

	   Curriculum—

   Jenny Redding
	— J. Redding noted that the Hot List has been distributed; as she suspected, 250 courses must be updated by May.  The Curriculum Committee has received approximately 10% of these hot-listed courses as of today.

	
	
	#1:  Curriculum

	   Sabbatical—

   Michael Abrams
	—The sabbatical awards have been announced.  J. Redding asked what happens next.  R. Cabral said he would check with M. Abrams to get that question answered.

	R. Cabral to ask M. Abrams re:  next steps.
	
	#10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   AFT Report—
   Mary Jones
	—M. Jones reported on last Wednesday’s Union meeting.  Oxnard College has filled all of its Steward positions.  It has been rumored that programs in danger of being eliminated are:  Auto and CRM.  J. Redding asked how these programs were targeted and whether or not PEPC engaged its processes to come to such a conclusion.  M. Jones further stated that if medical benefits are of concern, faculty members should inform Union leadership.  S. Hall encouraged Union members to donate to COPE funds as three Board of Trustees members are up for re-election next year.  M. Jones also noted that there are a number of grievances presently being filed.

	
	
	

	   Shared Governance Ad Hoc—
   R. Cabral
	R. Cabral reported on a meeting of this Ad Hoc group from a few weeks ago.  R. Cabral noted that the Ad Hoc group is recommending that the Senate conduct a program review of itself in order to determine its “core” functions.  R. Cabral distributed the current committee descriptions contained in the Shared Governance Document and asked that discussion occur at all of the committees ASAP so that input on updating such committee descriptions and functions, etc., could be included in the Shared Governance Document update.  J. Redding stated that some committees should now be institutionalized and be moved from the Shared Governance Document Appendix to being shared governance entitites proper, such as LOT and Transitional Studies, for example.  C. Dorrance asked that the Library and Learning Resources Advisory Committee be placed in the Shared Governance Document, as this group has been omitted in past iterations of the Document.  A. Valle asked that the Senate consider whether or not the Student Success Committee should be converted into a shared governance entity as its decisions are becoming more and more important.  
	Committees will review current Shared Governance Document descriptions and recommend revisions.
	
	

	District Committees


	All district committees meet the fourth Thursday of each month.
	
	
	

	   Consultation Counsel—

   Robert Cabral

   
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	   DCHR—

   Robert Cabral
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	   DTRW—

   Jenny Redding
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	#1:  Curriculum

#2 Degree & Cert. Requirements

	   DCSL—

   Robert Cabral
	— No report given at this time.


	R. Cabral will report back from DCSL information gained with regard to Program Discontinuance Procedure and status of said AP.
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

#10  Processes for Institu. Planning


	Old Business
	
	
	
	

	    
	
	
	
	


	New Business
	
	
	
	

	  Grenache Funding re:  T.
  Bonham
	PDC has agreed to cost sharing of the $750 unpaid bill previously awarded to T. Bonham.  The Senate will pay $375 and PDC will likewise pay $375.


	This item will be listed as an action item at the next Senate meeting.
	
	

	  CRM Program Pricing
	The District has instructed the CRM program to increase its pricing in order to be more “competitive” with market pricing.  Salads and sand-wiches will not cost $4 or $5.  R. Cabral noted the program costs $70,000 to run due to inventory needs, etc.  Part of the program’s SLOs are that students learn to “run a business,” which would include working a cash register, etc.  The District has mandated that any funds received above $50,000 revert back to the District’s general fund.  R. Cabral further noted that the usual spring Bistro program will end and students will thus not be able to achieve the program’s SLOs.  M. Butler stated that these actions by the District are a perfect example of the business model conflicting with the educational model.  C. Dorrance stated that the cafeteria food is not of an acceptable quality and that almost no “healthy” food is offered; whereas, in the CRM program the food is affordable and delicious and that the service is good too.  A. Valle suggested that the cafeteria follow the CRM model if it wanted to be more successful.  J. Redding stated that all food in the cafeteria should be supplied by the CRM students and that a cafeteria program as it is currently structured may work for MC and VC, but does not fit the needs of Oxnard College’s campus.  J. Redding further recommended that the Senate approve an appropriate resolution at its next meeting.
	Resolution should be presented at the next Senate meeting with regard to Oxnard College’s CRM program.
	
	

	Acad. Senate Pres. Report
	
	
	
	

	 Reporting Items:  Academic  
 Senate Reassigned Time
	— No report given at this time.
	
	
	

	 Senate Objectives
	— No report given at this time.

	
	
	

	 Senate By-Laws – Request for 
 Ad Hoc Committee Members
	— No report given at this time.
	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	For the Good of the Order–
Steve Hall

	—R. Cabral noted that the successful launch of Phi Beta Kappa on campus occurred with a wonderful reception and 56 participating honors students.  
—M. Butler also noted that Steve Lopez’ presentation and the 1 Book/1 Campus initiative deserved accolades.
	
	
	

	Adjournment
	—The meeting adjourned at 4:06 p.m.
	
	
	


Respectfully submitted, Jeannette Redding, AS Secretary
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